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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
13th January 2017 (485)
Tel: 0161-205-1700
Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s
11:30 a.m. at St. Malachy’s
Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps
Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School
If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Ged after one of the Sunday Masses listed above.
Our next statement to live by is: ‘I try to love others as I love myself’. 
ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! Thank you to all our parents and children for the fantastic effort that was made during the Autumn term.  208 (82%) of our pupils hit the school target of 97% which is fantastic.  161 (64%) of our pupils achieved 100% which is amazing.  Congratulations to all those children and parents!  These children were presented with special stickers and prizes on Monday.
PRAYER AND WORSHIP:  On Tuesday, our staff led the Mass celebrating the New Year and the fresh start that it brings!  It was a lovely way to begin 2017 as a whole school, joining together in prayer and song and looking forward to all of the wonderful things that God has planned for us!
PARENTS’ EVENING: Please remember that Parents’ Evening is on Monday next week.  Sign up sheets have been available and if you have not yet arranged a time with your child’s class teacher, please do so on Monday morning. This will be an excellent opportunity to discuss your child’s progress but please be mindful not to run over your appointment time as there will be lots of other parents waiting to hear all about how their children are getting on too!  Please make sure you attend so you can learn how to support your child’s education.
JUDAISM WEEK: As a Catholic school and in line with our Gospel values, it is essential that we show tolerance and understanding to people of other faiths and so next week in school is Judaism Week!  We remember that Our Lord was also a Jew and so, in Religion lessons, children will be learning all about Judaism and the lives that Jewish people lead, making comparisons between this faith and our own. We will even be visited by a Rabbi from the local Synagogue who will hold workshops with each class to help the children with their understanding of this complex faith!
NURSERY PLACES: The Governors will shortly be starting the admission process for our Nursery class in September.  If you have a child who was born between 1st September 2013 - 31st August 2014, they may be eligible for a place.  Please call at the office for a registration form if your child is not already on our list.  If you have a friend or family member whose child may be eligible, please let them know as soon as possible.  Those parents who do have a child on our waiting list will be hearing from us in due course.  

HEALTH AND SAFETY:  As adults, we all have a duty to keep our children safe and we expect our parents to be good role models to all children and other parents whilst in the vicinity and grounds of our school.  Certain actions and behaviour are not permitted in the school grounds and will not be tolerated by the governing body.  These include: smoking, spitting and urinating.  Please remember where you are and that our children learn their behaviour from you.
INTERNAL WORK – CLASSROOM IMPROVEMENTS:  Next week, we will be starting work to improve the four upstairs classrooms.  They will be having new ceilings installed and then decorated.  This will cause some disruption but, as always, we will keep this to a minimum.  As the work is done, some classes will have their lessons in the hall or in a different classroom.  We will start with the Year 6 classroom.  We anticipate that the work will take between 3 – 4 weeks.  We are also updating the heating system in the hall but this work will be done at the weekends.  Thank you for your understanding whilst this work takes place.
AGORA: As you are all aware, in order to improve the safety of school, we are striving to become a ‘cash free’ school and with your help, we are well on our way – thank you!  Many of you have not only signed up but are now actively using Agora, the online payment system, to pay school for a range of things such as school meals, breakfast club, milk and fruit and trips which is brilliant!  There are, however, still a few parents who haven’t yet managed to register.  These parents will be receiving a letter today which will explain how to register their details. If there any questions at all or you need help with completing your registration, then please see Mrs Fell at the office who will be more than happy to get you up and going with Agora! 
DINNER MONEY:  For those parents who pay for school meals, can we please remind you that dinner money needs to be paid by Monday morning on Agora.  Just think, this can now be done from the comfort of your own home! If you wish to pay in advance, dinner money for the rest of this half term is £52.80.  Thank you!
 MATHLETICS:  Mathletics is an engaging, supportive online learning resource which is differentiated to suit the needs of different children and is paid for by school.  As well as using Mathletics as a teaching resource, it can also be used for any extra Maths at home.  The children all have their own unique login details which enables them to have access to the activities.  Mathletics is accessible either through your internet browser or by downloading the App.  Please take advantage of this fantastic resource - we have seen that it can be very beneficial to the progress children make in this area of their curriculum. 
GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly:

Haben Mikiale     
Crystal Cooney    
Mayzie Scanlon    
Thomas Boruta   
Edosa Churchill    Joel Williams    
Julia Knotkova    
Eden Nwabara  
Israel Osunde 
Harley Leighton Danni Agombar  
Zuriel Kigho 

Lisa Okeapu-Chukwudi         
Alexandra Aka Gonzales

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
	Wednesday, 18th January
	Jeremy Nicholson visiting school for Judaism workshops

	Tuesday, 7th February
	Mass led by Year 3 and 4 in the School Hall at 9.15 am

	Tuesday, 7th February
	Safer Internet Day

	Tuesday, 14th February
	Mass led by Year 2 and 1 in the School Hall at 9.15 am

	Thursday, 16th February
	Non-uniform day to support school fund with a donation of 50p or £1 per family.

School closes for the half term break at 3.15pm

	Friday, 17th February
	INSET day for staff – School closed to pupils
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SPECIAL PRAYERS: 
Please remember the following people in your prayers this week:

Jimmy Mudayi (RIP) and the Balagizi family, Sidney Dutton (RIP) and the Dutton family and David Atkinson (RIP) and the Atkinson and Turnbull families & all other private intentions.  
Stay with us, Lord, on our journey.
